DEPARTMENT OF PHYSICAL EDUCATION

January 25th
9 4

Dr. F. C. Allen, Director Division of Physical Education University of Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

Thank you very kindly for the copy of your letter to Mr. Gwinn Henry under date of January 23rd.

It appears to me that Director Ahearn must have forgotten about the meeting at Ames, Iowa last May 18th and 19th in regard to the trip limits of varsity players in conference competition.

The portion of the minutes pertaining to this ruling is as follows:

Trip Player Limits

"The following trip limits to varsity players eligible in conference competition for conference games were set as a limit:

Motion by Ahearn, seconded by Stidham-Basketball, 10 men."

According to the paragraph explaining your conversation with Mr. Ahearn and Coach Browne, Mr. Ahearn is going back to the time when this ruling was in effect, but by common agreement of the coaches and directors, it was disregarded after the financial situation was relieved somewhat at the Big Six schools.

You further quote him as saying, "he had no idea it was being resurrected for this year; it was not a new motion but an old one," which leads me to believe that he has forgotten the motion he made at the Big Six meeting in Ames last spring.

Apparently someone else has forgotten since Nebraska carried fourteen men for the game at Manhattan.